My dear Chester,

Thanks for your letter with dates. I hope I have got the ideas right. Perhaps I could give two Woodward lectures in mid December as late as your term allows, as I suppose these are to be given in term, and stay on at least for some weeks during the vacation, if that is what Professor Hiscock has in view for the Guest Lecturer in Public Health.

My stay in New Haven would be intermittent as I might well want to visit Harvard and Princeton during this period. East Lansing's term ends December 10th, so I shall wrong nobody if I come in a week before your end of term and with some breaks perhaps be about your campus for five weeks, sailing, for a retired Professor should have time to sail, about mid January. I am sending a copy of this to Katz at East Lansing, who is wrestling with the jigsaw puzzle of my timetable.

"Greet the brethren."

Sincerely yours,